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The Mall show is just around the 
corner. This year's dates are January 
24-25. This will be the first time in 
a long time that it has not been the 
same weekend as the Superbowl. 
As we have done for the past 20 
years, the sign up sheet will have 5 
time slots to fill. Saturday from 9 to 
1, 1 to 5, and 5 to 9. Sunday will be 
from 10 to 2 and 1 to 5. In addition, 
we will need 6 to 8 workers to set 
up on Friday night, and a similar 
number to tear down on Sunday. 
And of course, we need airplanes to 
display. We have room for 60 or so 
planes to display, so don't be shy. 
We can use all types to show the 
public our diversity. I would really 
love to have the electric helicopter 
do a demonstration as well as a TV 
and VCR so we can show tapes dur-
ing the show. If anyone has a com-
puter with a flight program, that 
would be nice too. 
 
 

Coming Events 
December 16 - - - - - - - -  7:30 PM 

Monthly Meeting 
Endicott Meeting Center 

December 17 - - - - - - - -  7:45 PM 
Indoor Flying 

Vestal Junior High Gym 

January 1 - - - - - - - - -  11:00 AM 
New Year’s Day Fly 

Location: TBA 

January 5  - - - - - - - -   6:00 PM 
Indoor Flying 

T.J. Watson Elementary 

January 6  - - - - - - - -   7:30 PM 
Monthly Meeting 

Maine-Endwell High School 

January 12  - - - - - - - -   6:00 PM 
Indoor Flying 

Root Two Aerodrome 

January 24,25  - - - - - -   9:30 AM 
Mall Show 

Oakdale Mall 

The December meeting place will 
be the same as November, in Endi-
cott across from the library. The 
January and February meetings will 
be at the Main Endwell High 
School on the corner of Hooper and 
Farm to Market Roads. These meet-
ings will be the first Tuesdays so 
mark your calendars! 
 
At this point we have not finalized a 
program for December. We tried to 
get the jet flyer, but he just 
‘informed Rick that he could not 
make it. 
 
If you have any suggestions, con-
tact me, and that brings me to a 
point of request. We are looking for 
a program chairman to take care of 
this for the next 10 months. This is 
a great job for a new member be-
cause he can arrange to see the pro-
grams that will benefit him. 
 
Scouts: We had our 3rd meeting on 
the 25th, and the 4th will be on the 
9th of December. If you can help, 
please let me know. Right now, 
Steve Bard, Charlie Pearsall, and 
Brian Balliet are the only ones as-
sisting. Would be nice to have a 
couple more helpers. 

December meeting at 
Endicott Meeting Center 

 
January Meeting at 

Maine-Endwell High School 
 

 Starting January 2004, Meetings will 
be held on the FIRST Tuesday of the 
month 
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The Aeroguidance 
Society, Inc. 
P. O. Box 39 

Vestal, NY 13850-0039 
 
PRESIDENT: 
Terry Terrenoire     748-8146 
VICE PRESIDENT: 
Scott Blazicek                       757-0148 
  (A-B)  
SECRETARY: 
Bob Balsie                             748-1074 
   (C-G) 
TREASURER: 
Paul Cushing                         748-9033 
   (H-K)                                                                                        
BD. MEMBERS AT LARGE: 
Charlie Lecher              687-3366 
   (L-P)  
Brent Bryson      785-8253 
   (Q-Z) 
    
 
Committee Chairmen 
 
MEMBERSHIP                 
Tony Cammarata                754-0209 
  
PROGRAM                       
Rick Allabaugh                    648-7983 
  
ACTIVITIES                                
Brent Bryson       785-8253 
 
FIELD 
Frank Gioffredo    748-9858 
    
HISTORIAN         
Jerry Roscoe                     754-1550 
 
PUBLIC RELATIONS 
Terry Terrenoire             748-8146 
 
SOUND                              
Tom Kopl                             748-2933 
 
SAFETY 
Art Riegal              785-2055 
 
LIBRARIAN 
Bob Nestoryak       748-2080 
 
EDITOR 
Peter Brayman     pete@v-fib.net 
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 �� � ��is prepared on a Personal Computer. Submissions are happily accepted  by E-mail at ags@v-fib.net or on  
3 1/2” diskette as ASCII or text files.  

AGS Board Meetings 
Board meetings of the AGS will generally be held monthly on the Monday of the week 
following the general membership meetings and are open to all members who wish to 
bring business to the board. Please contact our President prior to the meeting to notify 
him of your interest and to get the location of the meeting. 

 
I collected the mail from the post 
office box on the way home from 
work tonight, as I do every Mon-
day.  It is the 1st of December and I 
still have not received some mem-
bership renewal payments for 2004.  
Those 10 members will be receiv-
ing a letter from the Treasurer, pos-
sibly before this article is published 
in The Connector, because they 
have not met one of the obligations 
of club membership, as described in 
the AGS Bylaws.  The AGS Board 
will be addressing this issue at the 
next Board meeting in December. 
Please understand that I am not try-
ing to browbeat anyone, but we 
need to know how many dues-
paying members we have for the 
coming year, so we know what our 
operating budget limits are. 
 
 
Thank you 
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Membership Report  
    By Tony Cammarata 
 
Greetings to you all. Let me preface 
my regular report by a few words.  
As membership chairman for the 
AGS over the past two years, let me 
say that it has been  rewarding to 
welcome, and usher in many of our 
new members.  I am now ready to 
take a breather from this office.  I 
know there are at least a few of you 
out there that might like to take a turn 
at making an important contribution 
to this club.  If you have been think-
ing of the same, let me encourage 
you to volunteer your services to this 
administration and volunteer to be 
our new  Membership Chairman.  I 
know they (our officers) will be ex-
tremely appreciative of your efforts, 
and you too will be rewarded with a 
sense of significant contribution to 
the club. I will be glad to show you 
the ropes.   
 
New Regular Members: We have 
one new regular member this month. 
He is Brian Thurmond. Congratula-
tions Brian and welcome to the club.  
May you have countless years of 
amicable fellowship and fun flying, 
as a member of our club.  
 
Regular Members to be voted on: 
This month we have three Associates 
eligible to be voted on for regular 
membership.They are: Robert Murry, 
Jeremy R. Vandermark and Michael 
Kunzman 
 
 
 

(Continued on page 3) 



AGS  On-Line  
* Bold type indicates additions or changes to e-mail  address 

 
 

AGS WEB SITE   
http://www.aeroguidancesociety.org 

 
 

Dick Allen              RCALN@aol.com 
Rick Allabaugh          rcallabaugh@stny.rr.com               
Jamie Arnold             av8r@av8r.org            
Bob Balsie                 a10_hog@earthlink.net  
Steven Bard              sbard@juno.com 
Scott Blazicek           sblazice@stny.rr.com 
Pete Brayman           pete@v-fib.net  
Doug Breneman       dbrenema@stny.rr.com 
Brent Bryson             bbryson@stny.rr.com 
Tony Cammarata     TCANDEC@aol.com 
Scott Campbell         scampbell@stny.rr.com 
Dick Chase   rec453@aol.com 
Art Claudino  aclaudino@stny.rr.com 
Paul Cushing            PaulFCushing@worldnet.att.net  
Joe Felice                 felicejm@us.ibm.com 
Bob Frey             RAFREY637@aol.com 
Frank Gioffredo      ProfgioRC@juno.com 
Don Green                keebling87@aol.com 
Charlie Hatton   chatton@stny.rr.com 
Jack Hostetler          jackhostetler@peoplepc.com 
Ralph Jackson      ojandrj@stny.rr.com 
Bob Jennings      rkjennings@stny.rr.com 
Todd Kopl             todd.kopl@lmco.com 
Chuck Krapf             cande1@juno.com 
Mark Lecher              mlecher@stny.rr.com 
Charles Lecher      chas@stny.rr.com 
Dave Lewis             dlewis14@stny.rr.com. 
Bill Markovitz            wdmarko@yahoo.com 
Ken Maroni             ossieux@msn.com  
Mark Mendelson       mmendelson@stny.rr.com 
Bob Nestoryak          Rnestoryak@stny.rr.com 
Phil Nestoryak          pnestory@stny.rr.com 
Bob Noll                    BOBRC@aol.com 
Bill Oltmer             owilliam@stny.rr.com 
Charlie Pearsall        asailorir@citlink.net 
Joe Perrucci             jsperrucci@aol.com 
Jim Quinn             JAQFly@prodigy.net 
Jerry Roscoe         jerryroscoe@yahoo.com 
Darrell Sperbeck      dpsper64@hotmail.com 
Don Stento               ods@stny.rr.com  
Terry Terrenoire       amad2terry@juno.com 
Mark Trudeau           marctrudeau@stny.rr.com 
Bill Underkofler         junderk@stny.rr.com 
Gib Vandling        gvandling@stny.rr.com 
Scott Wallace        wallaceaero@aol.com 
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Membership Report  
  By Tony Cammarata 

Robert lives in Endwell, is a mechanic and is mar-
ried. His wife's name is Carla. Robert is passionate 
about model airplanes. He is interested in fun flying, 
and expresses a desire to advance to racing and aero-
batics, as well as techniques in building. Robert more 
than satisfied his three-participation-event require-
ment and would like to become a regular member.  
His sponsors are Jerry Rosco and Art Regal. 
 
Jeremy lives in Owego and is a student. He is primar-
ily interested in sport flying.  Jeremy has fulfilled  his 
participation requirements and wants to be a regular 
member. Jeremy' s sponsors are Wayne Kunsman and 
Scott Blazicek. 
 
Our final candidate is Michael Kunzman. Michael 
lives in Endicott, is an electrician and is married.  His 
wife's name is Caren. Michael wants a nice place to 
fly, and is interested, ultimately, in learning aerobat-
ics and combat flying. His sponsors are Wayne 
Kunsman and Matt Struck.   
 
New Associates:  None this month. 
 
Visitors This Month  We had two visitors for auc-
tion night. 
They were Chris Dascano who is the current Presi-
dent of the Binghamton Aeros, and Mike Budno-
vitch. 
 
 
 

(Continued from page 2) 
 



AGS Meeting #677 
October 18, 2003 
 
The meeting was held at the Endi-
cott Meeting Center and was called 
to order at 7:30 p.m. by president 
Terry Terrenoire. Present at the 
meeting were approximately 45 
members and 2 guests. 
 
Meeting Minutes 
 
Approved as published in the Con-
nector, with a correction. It was 
noted that Brent Bryson’s name 
was omitted from the list of elected 
Board members for the 2004 fiscal 
year. 
 
Officer Reports 
 
President’s report: 
 
Nothing to report. 
 
VP’s report: 
 
Scott asked members for com-
ments on the revised Field Rules, 
as published in the Connector. 
There were comments made on 
several items such as Spectator 
rules, Frequency Control, etc. The 
Field Rules will be reviewed at the 
next Board meeting before being 
finalized. 
 
Secretary's report: 
 
The board meeting minutes from 
October were read. 
 
Treasurer's report: 
 
The treasurer's report was given by 
Paul Cushing and was accepted. 
 
Historian's report:  
 
Jerry Roscoe has made some 
photo CD’s which contain pictures 
of various events from 2003. It also 
contains soft copies of all of the 
Connectors from 2003. Copies cost 
$5.00. 
 
 
 
 

Committee Reports 
 
Membership 
 
Two Associate members are eligi-
ble for full membership at this meet-
ing. Since Martin Keyes had previ-
ously indicated that he did not cur-
rently have the time to devote to the 
club as an active member, it was 
decided to postpone the vote on 
admitting him until a later date. The 
second person who is eligible for 
full membership is Brain Thurmond. 
 
Activities: 
 
Event Chairmen Needed 
 
Brent Bryson is still looking for vol-
unteers to chair some of the regular 
club events. Brent also thanked 
those who have already volun-
teered to fill one of the positions. 
 
Old Business 
 
Meeting Place 
 
Since our new meeting place at the 
Endicott Meeting Center is costing 
the club $25.00 per month, it had 
previously been decided that we 
should continue to pursue another 
meeting place which would have no 
fee associated with it. Our club has 
been approved to hold our meet-
ings at the Maine-Endwell High 
School on the first Tuesday of each 
month, beginning in January, 2004. 
Dave Lewis is also looking into the 
details that would allow us to meet 
at the Endwell Fire Station. It was 
felt that if we can try several meet-
ings at each of these two locations, 
we would then be able to pick the 
one that best fits our needs. The 
December meeting will still be 
held at the Endicott Meeting Cen-
ter on December 16, 2003. 
 
Jacket, Hats, Patches 
 
Scott Blazicek will continue to work 
with Jerry Riegal and Rick 
 Allabaugh to pick more up-to-date 
designs for these items of club ap-
parel. 

 
New Business 
 
Field 
 
It was reported that there had been 
some damage done to the runways 
at the field by ATV’s. Bob Noll vol-
unteered go up the field and string 
the barrier ropes around the run-
ways in an attempt to prevent fur-
ther damage. 
 
 
Next Meeting 
 
The next meeting will be held at the 
Endicott Meeting Center, across the 
street, diagonally, from the Endicott 
Public Library, on December 16th at 
7:30 p.m. Please see last month’s 
Connector for a map showing the 
exact location. 
 
Show-N-Tell 
 
Ken Maroni showed a Minimax 
Coupe which he built from Dick Al-
len plans. It is powered by an 
OS .91. 
 
Jim Quinn displayed a group of cus-
tom made airplane shirts, one at a 
time, as he removed them from his 
body. 
 
Steven Bard showed his partially 
constructed Turbulent. Expected 
weight at completion is 3 – 3.5 lbs. 
 
Brian Thurmond displayed his Ulti-
mate Bipe electric model which is 
made from foam sheets. It uses a 
GWS 350 geared motor and LiPoly 
batteries. 
 
Show-N-Tell Winner 
 
The show-n-tell raffle winner was 
Jim Quinn. 
 
Program 
 
Annual Auction. 
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Cancellation of AGS Meetings: In the event of poor weather, listen to the radio or television for local clos-
ings and cancellations. If Broome Community College night classes are cancelled, then the AGS meeting is cancelled. 

New Years Day Fun Fly! 
by Brent Bryson, Activities Director 
 
Once again it is time to mount the 
snow tires, or skis onto your favorite 
winter flier, and send it hurtling up-
ward into the chilly wintry skies, and 
enjoy some hot food and drink with 
your fellow AGS'ers at the annual 
New Years Day Fun Fly.  The event 
starts at 11:00AM and the location 
this year will either be at Moore Park 
in Vestal, or the Soccer Field behind 
the Ann G. McGuinness School in 
West Corners.  This will be discussed 
at the December AGS 

Mall Show January 2003 

A plane Steven Bard helped youth groups build  
On display at Barnes and Noble—May 2003 

It’s been awhile since there’s been 
room in the Connector for my 
 meanderings. This is a good thing! 
I’d like to thank all of those who 
contributed to the Connector in 
2003; without your contributions 
it’d be pretty dull. I’d also like to 
thank Doug Breneman for his 
proofing skills to correct my mis-
takes and Dave Lewis and Bill  
Oltmer for mailing the finished 
connectors out. I welcome contri-
butions from any AGS member, 
whether it be an article or a picture 
that is of interest to the AGS mem-
bership. 
 
Your Connector in January won’t 
arrive until the end of the month; 
this will contain December and 
January’s Meeting Minutes. We are 
doing this as a one-time event to 
accommodate the change in meet-
ing date. From January onwards, 
you can expect your Connector to 
arrive the end of the month or the 
week before the meeting. 
 Questions, Comments or Submis-
sions can be sent to pete@v-fib.net 

Peter Brayman 
The Connector Editor 
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AGS is an AMA chartered club; to fly 
at AGS’s field you must be covered 
under AMA insurance. 
 
You can signup or renew your member-
ship online at 

 http://modelaircraft.org. 
 
For 2004, the rates are: 
Regular Members—$58 
Seniors (proof of age required) - $48 
Junior Members (< 19yrs old) 
   $15 w/magazine 
           $1 w/o magazine 

AGS Library Update 
 

As of 11/14/2003, the following items are missing from the AGS Library, located at G.J.’s Hobbies. Please check to see 
if you might have one or more of them, and if you are no longer using them, return them to the library. 
 
 

 
 

Title 
Media Type Author Publisher 

Covering R/C Airplanes Book Faye Stilley Air Age Publishing 

Covering R/C Airplanes Book Faye Stilley Air Age Publishing 

Foam Wings Video   R/C Modeling Magazine 

Scale in Hand Video   R/C Modeling Magazine 

R/C Modeling Hand-
book of Gliders and 

Sailplanes 

Video     

R/C Video Magazine 
Vol. 11 

Video Magazine   R/C Video Magazine 

R/C Video Magazine 
Vol. 11 

Video Magazine   R/C Video Magazine 

R/C Video Magazine 
Vol. 12 

Video Magazine   R/C Video Magazine 

R/C Video Magazine 
Vol. 12 

Video Magazine   R/C Video Magazine 

R/C Video Magazine 
Vol. 13 

Video Magazine   R/C Video Magazine 

R/C Video Magazine 
Vol. 13 

Video Magazine   R/C Video Magazine 

10th Southwest Fan Fly Video Magazine   Telstar 

Striking Back Video   Simitar Video 

Flight School 2003 
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